
 

 

 

May 2, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole     The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman      Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives    U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20515     Washington, DC 20515 

 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Cornelius Police Department Radio and Forensic Computer 

Modernization in Fiscal Year 2026.   
  
The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Cornelius Police Department, located at 21440 

Catawba Avenue, No. 8527, Cornelius, NC, 28031.   
  
The funding would be used to purchase 35 new handheld radios, 2 new console radios, and a forensic 

computer for the Cornelius Police Department. The department relies on fully functional equipment to 

serve the community efficiently. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it enhances 

law enforcement communication infrastructure, directly supporting public safety operations. Updating the 

Cornelius Police Department’s communication equipment is critical for officer and community safety.   
  
The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes described in section 

1701(b)(8) of the Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets Act of 1968 (34 U.S.C. § 10381(b)(8)).   
   
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family have any financial interest in this project.   

  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Tim Moore 

Member of Congress 


